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Alison 5 years - Jan. 18 
Julia 3 years - Jan. 25 
 

Brandi

 
Happy Birthday RCC!!! 
January marks our 21st year of operation here at Bright 
Horizons RCC.  We are lucky enough to have been a part 
of thousands of childhoods including my three children.  I 
can still remember our first family pushing their stroller up 
the sidewalk on our first day.  Now that baby is a junior at 
William & Mary.  Our very first staff meeting was done in 
the P-1 classroom at nap time, we just wheeled a baby up 
in the crib and had a meeting while the children slept.  We 
had one computer for the whole center and didn’t even 
have email.  My how times have changed.  Thank you for 
entrusting us with your children and for helping us to grow 
by sharing your experiences here with friends and family.     
 
Annual Parent Survey 
Each year, Bright Horizons distributes a Parent Satisfaction 
Survey. This is your opportunity to let us know if we are 
continuing to meet your needs. The annual survey will be 
available soon, look for a link on email soon. 
 
We are committed to providing the highest quality care for 
your family. We appreciate the feedback and use the 
parent survey results to create an action plan and make 
improvements based on your comments. Every opinion 
counts, so please take the time to complete one and help 
us improve our center. 
 
 
 
 

School's Out (SA) - Jan. 2 
Dragonfly Nature Program - Jan. 9 
School's Out (SA) - Jan. 18, 21 
 

RCC 
 turns  
 21  
 



What brought you to Bright Horizons? 
 
I have always heard wonderful things about the company. I also love what the Bright 
Horizons Foundation does and the volunteer opportunities it brings.  
 
How long have you  worked in the field of Early Childhood Education, what brought 
you to it, and what is most rewarding about it? 
 
I have been working in the Early Childhood education field for almost 6 years. When I was 
in high school I started volunteering at a center my mom worked at and fell in love with 
getting to help and watch children grow each day. The most rewarding part of my job is 
when I watch a child work so hard to accomplish something, such as walking, and when 
they finally do the reaction on their face is priceless. 
 
What are your favorite things to do with the children in your care? 
 
My favorite thing to do with children in my care would have to be sensory activities. They 
are such a fun learning experience to help enhance a child's sense of taste, sight, touch, 
smell, and sound. 
 
What is the best thing that families have ever done for you? 
 
I think the best thing families have done for me would have to be the various thank you 
cards I have received over the years. The families always seem to know when you need 
them the most and its so rewarding. 
 
What is the best advice you can give to someone going into the field of Early 
Childhood Education? 
 
My advice is to always be open minded and don't be afraid to get out of your comfort zone 
and try new things. A classroom that you may have never imagined yourself in may be the 
room you flourish in. 
 
What’s next on the HORIZON for you? 
 
Professionally, I am hoping to start the journey toward getting my bachelor's degree in Early 
Childhood Education. 
 
I AM SHELBY WHEELER AND I AM BRIGHT HORIZONS! 

Shelby Wheeler



 New events in 2019

Health & Safety Training

[

[

Stop by front desk for a paper copy

www.surveymonkey.com/r/D2SQSYW

Center Events in 2019

Tell us what you think about 
Center Events at RCC

Please take our 6 question poll to weigh in!



Green Thumb Moments

It's a myth: There are several flowers and vegetables that 
grow well in cooler weather. Start simple and have success 
with plants like:

Ms. Peggy
with

1 Truth or Myth
You can't plant plants in the winter.1M 

o 
m 
e 
n 
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Flowers -

Leaf Lettuce, Kale, Carrots, CabbageVegetables -

 Pansy, Candytuft, Viola, Winter Jasmine

Tips: 
- Using plants already hearty will make boxes/gardens  
    look nice right away, 
- Make sure to add some planting soil mix to your soil, 
- Watch for wilting, so you can water as need, 
- Plant in sunny areas. 
- Enjoy color all year long!

APPLY  WITHIN

MYSTERY
READERS 
NEEDED

What is a Mystery Reader? 
Mystery Readers are special guests who come to our classrooms to 
read a story to students. Mystery Readers can be parents, 
grandparents, older siblings, or other relatives. Occasionally 
mystery readers may be teachers staff members from Bright 
Horizons. 
 
Why use the Mystery Reader program? 
Students love to see their parents, grandparents, and special friends 
get involved in our classrooms. The Mystery Reader program allows 
any one who wants to become involved because it requires little 
time, but the memories will last forever for the surprised students! 
 
Where do I go to sign up to be a Mystery Reader? 
You can call or e-mail to let your class know that you would like to 
participate. Or simple inquiry at drop off or pick up. 
 
How does the Mystery Reader program work? 
Once you've signed up for a date to come read to a class, you can 
start thinking of a book you would like to bring to read. If you don't 
have a book, we will be glad to pick one for you. 



Green Thumb Moments

1 Truth or Myth
You can't plant plants in the winter.1M 

o 
m 
e 
n 
t

Flowers -

Leaf Lettuce, Kale, Carrots, CabbageVegetables -
Choosing a book from our 
library helps you:  
 

R C C  L E N D I N G  L I B R A R Y

New arrivals!
Reading with your child may be one of the most meaningful and memorable 
ways to spend time imagining and learning together at home. Growing 
Readers emphasizes the importance of reading aloud to children and 
cultivating a love of great books.

select great books for your 
child, at each age and 
stage,

 
strengthen your child's 
educational development, 

 
Introduce and discuss 
themes, explore new 
concepts or guide your 
child through life's 
experiences.



at with
PHASE ONE

For months Mr. Patrick, our resident Art Studio teacher, has been 

working with our friends - presenting provocations, using "I notice, I 

wonder" to observe and reflect on what children understand about 

various concepts which helped scaffold (support and build) children's 

interest; creative thinking and problem solving. 

Flowers -

Leaf Lettuce, Kale, Carrots, Cabbage

Vegetables -

 Pansy, Candytuft, Viola, Winter Jasmine
Mr. Patrick encouraged the 

children's initiative to share their 

world outside of school, with our 

world at school - and he didn't stop 

there.

Project Work
RCC

Beginning 
  Project the

In an email to parents, Mr. 

Patrick announced that RCC 

would hold an Art Show this 

May, which would showcase 

months long project work and 

invited parents to participate, 

offering various ideas and 

opportunities. 

Coming Soon

Art Show

Morning Times

MAY 2019

AT

Project Work Cont'd ->



at withPHASE TWO

This is the stage of the process where Mr. Patrick (and others teachers) 

help shape and sustain the project. Introducing new materials and 

experiences, and reflecting daily on progress to develop any potential 

new goals and/or activities for the project. Take a peak at the road so far. 

Flowers -

Leaf Lettuce, Kale, Carrots, Cabbage

Vegetables -

 Pansy, Candytuft, Viola, Winter Jasmine

Project Work
RCC Shaping           Sustainingand

MAY 2019



Center Highlights 

The month of December started with friends working with Mr. 
Patrick to flesh out the first steps of a potentially massive new set 

of Art projects.



Center Highlights 

We were open after the first snow of Winter 2018, to welcome 
Wake County school agers whose schools were closed and/or 

delayed. 



Center Highlights 

With the holiday season upon us, friends are sharing their holiday 
traditions with their friends and teachers. Our educators are using 
these opportunities to encourage inclusive conversations about 

family customs both unique and similar.



EDUCATION NEWS _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ Learning a New Language: A Family Activity that Lasts a Lifetime 

Bright Horizons NEWS

Cultivate Compassion 
 
Do you know that compassion is a learned behavior? People are not born generous, thoughtful, and polite, or 
for that matter rude or mean-spirited. We develop attitudes from our early life experiences, family being the 
significant influence. Children, who live in an environment of understanding and empathy tend to relate to 
others with an open heart and mind. 
 
Although modeling is a prime motivator, below are a few suggestions to help compassion become part of 
your family culture: 
 
Discuss emotions. Young children need to be able to identify, understand, and respond to their own 
emotions before they can relate to how someone else might be feeling.  Give children a “feelings” vocabulary 
by labeling emotions (mad, sad, glad, angry, frustrated, scared, and happy). 
 
Help children consider how others might be feeling. Talk about how the other person might be 
experiencing a situation. At times, even very caring children will say or do something that seems mean- 
spirited. Ask your child how she would feel if someone said or did that to her. 
 
Recognize children’s understanding and intent. There are times adults unintentionally put our motives 
and biases on children. For example, a young child who comments on another’s disability or color of skin is 
often merely expressing curiosity, rather than prejudice or unkindness. A toddler who hits or grabs toys isn’t 
being “mean,” she’s just being a toddler. 
 
Acknowledge that actions are powerful. Practice caring by supporting others. Whether it’s helping a friend, 
drawing a picture for a relative, or assisting with household chores, purposely practicing helpful behaviors 
teaches compassion. 
 
Promote compassion through play. Play helps children make sense of their world.  While trying different 
roles, children uninhibitedly express their feelings, explore distressing or confusing issues, experience social 
cues, and begin to learn to appreciate different perspectives. 
 
Read to connect children to broader experiences. Read fiction and nonfiction books about people who 
come from all walks of life, cultures, and circumstances. For age-appropriate suggestions, access Bright 
Horizons - Growing Readers https://www.brighthorizons.com/family-resources/reading-children-books. 
 
Make caring about others a family affair. As a family, discuss and plan small (and large) acts of kindness. 
Children might make appreciation cards and gifts for friends, relatives, and people who take care of us: 
military personnel, mail carriers, teachers, librarians, firefighters or police officers. Plan family activities to 
raise funds for organizations or write thank you cards to military personnel. One organization to review is 
Operation Gratitude (https://www.operationgratitude.com/). Volunteer as a family and get involved with 
organizations such as The Bright Horizons Foundation for Children, and learn about ways that your family 
can contribute toward the well-being of others. (http://www.brighthorizonsfoundation.org/get- 
involved/resources/)  



Bright Horizons at Raleigh Corporate Center
800 Corporate Center Dr. 

Raleigh, NC 27612 
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919-852-5390 (f)


